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Friday 23rd February 2018 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Attached you will find the outcome of our recent Ofsted inspection. 
 
This was the first short inspection carried out since the school was judged to be 
‘good’ in May 2013. The inspection concludes that ‘there is no change to the 
school’s overall effectiveness grade of good.’  
 
You will read in the report that there are, of course, some priorities for 
improvement which we will be addressing prior to the next full ‘Section 5’ 
inspection. However, you will also read that since September 2017 we have 
accurately identified areas of the school that require improvement and that we 
have ensured that these areas form the basis of the school’s development plan. 
Of course, all of the areas identified as strengths in the inspection will be built 
upon as we aim to provide the very best possible educational experience for 
every single one of our children.  
 
We are very proud of our children, who commented to Ofsted that they felt 
happy and safe at our school. The inspection also confirms what we already 
knew – namely that our school is a harmonious place where pupils enjoy 
learning.  
 
The report also acknowledges the opinions of our parents, noting that they 
were ‘unanimous in the view that the school is well led and managed.’ As 
always, we sincerely appreciate the support of our parents and carers and we 
look forward to continuing to work alongside all members of our school 
community as the children travel onwards on that most wonderful journey, 
primary education!  
 
With thanks as always for your continued support. 

 
 
 
 

Mr. D. Hurdman 
Acting Headteacher 


